## Selectmen's Meeting, Monday, Dec. 30, 1985

Present: Katherine M. Ring, Chairman, Rachel C. Reinstein and John J. Jones. Meeting called to order at 10:00am.

Lloyd Henderson is looking over the contract for the Dispatch Center.

Brian Brown, Police Chief gave his weekly report. Emergency # 911 will go into effect with the new dispatch center. State requires all police officers to re-qualify on guns once a year, our P.D. will be going to re-qualify this month.

Mr. C. Whitney was issued an abatement application, as was A. Lane after going over his land value and building value. The old Police Office has been rented for \$125 to Tucker Brook Builders. (Richard Frink 625-2088 and Tim Gonzales 669-2164).

Building permit for Peterborough Savings Bank was denied due to set backs.

Intent to cut was signed for Lyons.

Selectmen will start going over the budgets this Thursday.

Meeting adjourned 12:00

ems